
A REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

HOLLY CITY FAMILY CENTER 

May 24, 2022 

 

A regular meeting of the Holly City Family Center (HCFC) Board of Trustees was held on Tuesday, May 2, 
2022. The meeting was held at the Cedarview Court Community Room. 2045 Wheaton Avenue, Millville, 
NJ. The meeting was convened at 5:19 pm. 

Denise Smith proceeded to call the roll at this time. Present were President Heather Santoro, Trustee 
Charles Flickinger, Trustee Winfield Pettit, Trustee Kim Ayres, and Executive Director Samantha Silvers. 

President Santoro asked for a motion To approve the April 26, 2022, minutes. Trustee Flickinger made a 
motion and Trustee Pettit seconded. All present were in favor. 

All HCFC information was discussed during the Millville Housing Authority meeting and is included in 
those minutes. 

Resolution #7-22  Resolution Approving the Payment of Bills for May 2022 

Roll Call Vote: 

Motion: Trustee Flickinger 

Second: Trustee Pettit 

Roll Call: Unanimous 

President Santoro asked if there was any old business. Trustee Flickinger asked if we had done anything 
to introduce Pickle Ball at the facility.  Samantha stated that she had not specifically addressed that yet.  
It will be considered in the long term strategic plan.  The denial of the license for the Bag Bingo was 
reviewed by Solicitor Matthew Robinson and appears to be correct so we will not appeal the decision.  
Trustee Pettit asked if another organization could hold the event and donate the money.  We could do 
this would just need to find a group that is willing.  Trustee Pettit also asked if we could do additional 
camps.  The current camps are offered any time school is out, spring, winter, and summer. He asked if 
we could do an after school camp.  It was explained that the school already offer these programs and 
that we do not have the space since SHINE is using the facilities during that time. 

President Santoro asked if there was any new business. We will be helping with the Play Streets program 
on Wednesdays from July 13th to August 20th.  We are also looking to contact the Levoy Theatre for plays 
or movies.  

President Santoro asked if there was any public comment.  There was none.  

 

 



At 5:28 pm President Santoro asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Trustee Flickinger made a 
motion and Trustee Pettit seconded.  All present were in favor. 

 

____________________________________     _______________ 

Samantha Silvers – Secretary        Date 

 

 

 


